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Dear Parents and Guardians,  

And here we are at the end of another week at Knaphill Lower School—there have been lots of highlights this week with the 
biggest and best highlight being our Year 2 London trip, which took place on Tuesday. As well as that, we have continued 
our journey of understanding growth mindset and we have understood the importance of Remembrance.  

What we’ve achieved this week 
 
Growth mindset in Action 
Our assemblies this week have continued to focus on growth mindset and we have used the Class Dojo videos to understand 
that our intelligence isn’t fixed and our brains are like muscles—we can make them grow through practise and learning. To 
view our first video, click this link: https://ideas.classdojo.com/i/growth-mindset-1  
 
Growth mindset already seems to be having an impact since the beginning of this half-term, as I am certainly noticing an in-
crease in Headteacher Awards, which focus on children’s effort and determination to be the best they can be. I have awarded 
around 30 stickers this week, which have covered phonics, art, English and maths learning!  
 
Year 2 London Trip 
For the first time in Knaphill history (at least to my 
knowledge!) we took our Year 2 children to London for the 
day. Throughout the whole trip, we were blown away by 
the standard of behaviour and how well all of our children 
represented Knaphill. In fact, we were so impressed by their 
behaviour that each class was awarded the Star of the 
Week certificate as it was impossible to identify just one 
shining example. This trip allowed children to understand 
what the London skyline looked like from up high (on the 
London Eye) and down low as we travelled under bridges 
during our Thames River Cruise. We believe this experience 
gives children the real life experience of our capital city and 
we be essential in supporting their learning during Year 2 
and beyond that. Real life learning and experience is best! 
 
Remembrance Day  
At 11 o’clock this morning, on the 11th day of the 11th 
month, we took part in a virtual Remembrance assembly, 
which allowed our children to understand the importance 
of this day and what it means to different people. From Reception to Year 2, our children and staff took part in the two minute 
silence, during which we considered the importance of respect, reflection and peace.  
 
What’s happening next week  
Year 1 geography walk: Next week, our Year 1 children are heading off on a geographical walk around Knaphill on Monday 
morning, which will lead to them creating simple maps before our Night Walk. We have been informed that the Night Walk 
may clash with England’s football schedule, so the date will be reconsidered—watch this space next week!  
 
Anti-bullying/ friendship week: As you will have seen from our communication this week, we will be taking a good look at 
friendships next week. I will include lots of examples of this in next week’s weekly update.  
 
Lastly, some of you may have met the lovely Mrs Hampshire, who is now working in our KLS office. We are very pleased to 
have Mrs Hampshire with us as part of the team—please say hello if you are in school in the next few weeks.  Have a lovely 
weekend.  
 
Best wishes,  
Miss Harbridge  

https://ideas.classdojo.com/i/growth-mindset-1
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Value of the week: Courage 

This week we continued our exploration of Growth Mindset and how it takes courage to understand we haven’t 
learned something…’Yet’.  The children have explored through assemblies that to learn something new they need to 
give it a go and make mistakes. Their mistakes are so important because they  are a vital part of their learning jour-
ney.  

Community 

Armistice Day 

The children have taken part in Armistice Day this today and observed the two 
minutes silence impeccably. In school, Miss Glass led an assembly and myself and 
Mr Greenwood attended the service at the Knaphill memorial with some children 
who read poetry they had written themselves. We were seriously impressed with 
the quality of the poems and the clarity of the speaking—all in front of our local 
MP.  

Second Hand Christmas Jumper Sale and Donations 

The PTA are planning to hold a second hand Christmas Jumper sale on Monday 21st November. 

If you have any good condition adult or child sized Christmas Jumpers that you would like to donate, please drop 
them into the school office where the PTA Team can collect them. 

We look forward to seeing you at the Junior School after pick up on the 21st to grab a Christmas Jumper bargain! 

What’s happening in school 

 Planetarium visit 

Year 5 were given the opportunity to develop their space 
knowledge with a ‘hands-on’ experience in the planetarium. 
It came into school and the presenter explained all about 
how where Earth is in the solar system helps create the sea-
sons amongst lots of other exciting discoveries.  

Gruel? 

Year 6 were able to experience the Dickensian classic of gruel 
to see if they agreed with Oliver: the boy who wanted more. 
The children used this experience to develop their writing and 

we were very impressed with the quality of vocabulary the children used as a result.  

TTrockstars 

The latest results in TTrockstars tournaments were announced during assembly last 
week and can be seen here. Well done to 6A, 5F, 4B and joint winners 3D and 3J. Now  
the tournament is between boys and girls in each year group, where the boys have 
taken an early lead.   

House point winners of the week 

Congratulations this week go to Farah for winning the house point totals for this week with 124. An excellent amount 
of house points which have been earned through hard work, perseverance and knowing that they can achieve if they 
keep trying! Below is the current termly update on totals. 

 

Total 897 993 886 854 

  Windsor Farah Attenborough Rowling 



 

What’s happening next week? 
 
Anti-Bullying week : Cool to be Kind 
Over the course of the week, we will be looking at friendships and relationships and identifying how to be a good 
friend. We will be doing this as part of an Anti-Bullying week, designed to show children that they need to live our 
school values to ensure that our school is a happy, safe and fun learning environment for all of our learners. These 
are key skills for life. 
 
Odd Socks Day 
On Monday, the children will be invited to wear odd socks to school. This is not for fundraising, but instead for the 
children to think about and to celebrate the differences that we all have, whilst understanding that we are all equal. 
Children will  wear odd socks with their normal uniform for that day to celebrate all of our individuality.  
 
Children in Need 
On Friday 18th November, we will be supporting Children in Need at Knaphill School. We will be raising funds through 
a non-uniform day where we are inviting children to dress to the theme of the day ‘Be SPOT-acular’. Children can 
wear spotty themed clothes, but they don’t have to. We just ask that you donate to the Just Giving page what you can 
spare to support those who may be in more need than yourselves.  
 

What we’ve achieved this week 
 

Rock climbing walls  

We saw our bouldering walls installed this week which have been used by 

children throughout the week. The development of their core muscles will 

be enhanced through regular play on these. We have been delighted to see 

them so well used and to hear the hubbub of children talking excitedly 

about the new challenges that they create.  

 

SEND Meetings 

This week saw our SEND meeting take place and it was wonderful to have parent in discussing SEND at school. We 

value the opinions of the parents hugely as we are trying to achieve together, with our community. A part of this 

meeting discussed how communication for SEND could be better, and from next week we will be adding an SEND sec-

tion to this newsletter as a starting point. Together, we can achieve anything. 

 

Have a wonderful weekend and week ahead. 

Best wishes,  

Mrs Harrison 



 
 

Online Safety  

 

 

 



Spring Term Dates 

 
Tuesday 1st March – Owl Visit (KLS) 
Wednesday 2nd March – Owl Visit (KJS) 
Monday 28 February – Friday 4th March – World Book Week 
Tuesday 8th March – Friday 11th March – Year 6 Residential 
Friday 18th March – Year 4 Viking Day Workshop 
Tuesday 22nd March & Thursday 24th March—Parent’s Evening 
Friday 25th March – After School clubs finish 
Friday 25th March—Reception Mother’s Day Tea @ 2pm  
Monday 4th April – Monday 18th April – Easter Holidays 
 
Summer Term Dates 

Monday 9th May – Friday 13th May – Year 6 SATs 
Monday 9th May – Friday 13th May – Year 4 Bikeability 
Monday 16th May – Wednesday 18th May – Year 5 Residential 
Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June – Half Term 
Monday 6th June – Friday 10th June – KSI Phonics Screening check 
Friday 8th July – Inset Day 
Friday 22nd July– Last day of Summer Term 

Dates 2022-23 

New events are being added every week—these will be in red so you can add them to your diary! 

Autumn dates:  

14/11    Anti–bullying Week  

14/11    Odd Socks Day  

14/11 Year 1 Knaphill geography walk (from 9:15am)  

18/11    Children in Need ( Non-Uniform Day) 

25/11—Year 1 night walk (time TBC)  

25/11—Year 1 night walk @ 5:30  

01/12 Dragonfly Nativity (Thursday) @ 9:30- parents invited  

02/12 Ladybird Nativity (Friday)@ 9:30- parents invited  

05/12 Butterfly Nativity (Monday)@ 9:30- parents invited  

07/12 KS1 Christmas Dinner 

8/12   KS  Christmas Jumper Day 

12/12 Year 5 & 6 Carol Concert @ Holy Trinity Church (Timings TBC) 

12/12 Year 2 Nativity @ 2pm- parents invited  

13/12 Year 2 Nativity@ 9:15- parents invited  

15/12 Year 1 Carol Concert @ 14.15  

19/12  KLS Christmas Parties (PM) - in classrooms 

19/12 Year 3 & 4 Christmas Performance @ Holy Trinity Church (Timings TBC) 

26/11 (Saturday) New to Reception Stay and Play Session  

Last day of Autumn Term—Tuesday 20th December 2022 

 

INSET days: 

3rd January INSET day 

20th February INSET day 

7th July INSET day  

 

PTA Events 

2nd December for the non uniform day  

Sunday 11th December—Christmas Fair/ Market  


